Robe Coastcare Meeting – Tuesday, 4thJune, 2013
Present:  Dave Buckingham, Peter Riseley, Robert and Cissy Roach, Jim Smith, Roma Guscia, Robyn Russell

Apologies:  Cath Bell

Meeting opened at 7pm at Jim and Judy’s place. 

Thank you to Jim and Judy for allowing Coastcare to use their house for our meeting.
Previous Activities
Working Bees

Over the last few weeks  working bees have been held at McIntyre Drive (weeding), The Esplanade, bird hide and Lake St. Clair ( revegetation using Dave and Jim’s  nursery plants).
Bird Hide Signage

Jim showed us draft of sign 

Cath Bell would like any suggestions for signage.  Roma to give feedback to Cath.
Contact Jim Smith if you wish to have a look at the proposed sign.
Topics Discussed

Mosaic Project (Monitoring of Seas and Inspiring Communities) 

The report outlining the Mosaic project in more detail is titled - Citizen Science: a Monitoring, Evaluation and Reporting Program for the Robe Sanctuary Zone in the Upper South East Marine Park. Please contact Roma if you would like a copy of the report.

There will be a public presentation on Tues 25thJune at 7pm upstairs at the Cally. 

A workshop is to be held on Wednesday, 26th June from 9am to 12pm at the Cally.
This workshop is open for all members of the public who share a passion for the conservation of our environment.

Lion’s Club Award

Coastcare Members are invited and encouraged to attend  the Annual Changeover Dinner  of the Robe Lions Club to be held at the Robe Golf Club on Friday, 14th. June, 2013.  Cost for dinner $35 per person.  
Robe Coastcare  are to be awarded recognition for work done in conservation and the “Clean Up Australia Day” Long Beach Cleanup held in March earlier this year. Peter Riseley will accept the award on behalf of Coastcare.
Premiers Award

Roma to work on submission for Premiers Award to nominate Friends of Little Dip and Robe Coastcare for their work in the community towards conservation, revegetation and the construction of the Bird Hide at the Outlet.

Robe Coastcare Logo

Jim to ask for permission from Coastcare and the Robe District Council to incorporate an image of the Obelisk  into the centre of the hands of the nationally used Coastcare logo.

If permission is granted then a graphic artist will be engaged to do the art work.

Ramp for Long Beach Esplanade 
Roma  to write to Robe Council to request that a ramp be placed for access to Foxes Beach.  Hopefully this would encourage people to stop making their own tracks to the beach, disturbing dune vegetation.

Roma to ask Council for permission to erect signage at this site to explain  Coastcare’s work in stabilizing the dunes.

Working Bee

International students to work at McIntyre Drive on the 10th June, 2013

 Treasurer’s Report
Jim gave his report and advised that all grant money had to be spent by the end of the financial year.

Looking at purchasing a Bathiscope and diving gloves.
Future Working Bees

1. Along the Obelisk walkway - Carry out reveg etation,  install scrub matting barriers to block off old tracks and secure dunes.

2. Baudin Rocks

3. Seed Harvest

Scheduled Working Bee

30th. June –  job and location yet to be decided

Other Business
 Volunteer Induction Package

Occupational, Health and Safety work booklet needs to be completed by all RCC active members. Roma will find out how to get hold of the booklet and let everyone know.
For Sale

Native plants available from the Nursery.

$1 per tube for more than 20 plants.

If you would like to order some contact Jim or Robyn on 0419811047. 

Meeting concluded – 8.50pm

